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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
November 16, 2022 

On November 9, 2022, at approximately 1700 hours, the Clayton County Police Department was 
dispatched to a “Person Stabbed” call in the area of South Main Street and Bill Casey Pkwy.  A 
male subject had stabbed his wife/girlfriend somewhere on South Main Street. This location is 
across Tara Blvd and Old Poston Rd in relation to the Courthouse.  
 
Investigators Steve Maddox and Jennifer Langley both heard the radio traffic as they were leaving 
the courthouse to go home, and both responded to the area to assist.  Investigator Langley was on 
South Main Street near Noah’s Arc Rd when she heard the radio traffic advising that the victim 
was in the driveway of 9264 Deer Crossing Dr.  While responding CCPD officers tried to find the 
offender, Investigator Langley went to the aid of the victim. She was the first Law Enforcement 
officer on scene and immediately began to render aid until back up arrived.   
 
Investigator Maddox was turning onto Tara Blvd as he heard radio traffic from CCPD officers who 
were chasing the offender on foot around Old Poston Rd and Tara Blvd.  He could see officers on 
foot running north bound along the south bound lanes of Tara Blvd chasing the offender.  The 
offender was well ahead of the pursuing officers, with Investigator Maddox as the only Law 
Enforcement officer in front of his path. Investigator Maddox took immediate action to cut off the 
offender’s flight using his vehicle.  He was able to pull in front of the offender to block his path and 
allow the pursuing officers to catch up.  Investigator Maddox assisted the CCPD officers with taking 
the offender into custody.   
 
Chief Investigator Brian Busch stated, “The actions taken by these Investigators are a credit to 
their dedication and professionalism as Law Enforcement Officers and District Attorney employees.  
I am extremely proud of them and consider it a great honor to serve with such dedicated public 
servants.” Clayton County Chief of Police Kevin Roberts is appreciative of the assistance provided. 
He stated, “On numerous occasions Clayton County Public Safety has successfully apprehended 
offenders through partnership and collaboration. The Clayton County Police Department 
appreciates the support that District Attorney’s Office investigators provided with the recent arrest 
of an offender for Aggravated Assault. Clayton County is safer when all Public Safety works 
together.” 
 
Clayton County District Attorney Tasha Mosley echoes the sentiments of the Chief Busch and Chief 
Roberts. “I am honored to work with a team that always operates in the best interest of our citizens. 
We will continue to collaborate with all public safety entities as we work tirelessly on behalf of all 
Clayton County citizens.”  


